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Bethel, Alaska

*Times for meetings are subject to modification within the April 13-14, 2005 timeframe.

Committee Members:

Mary K. Hughes, Committee Chair
Jeff Staser

Carl Marrs
Joseph E. Usibelli, Jr.

Frances H. Rose
Brian D. Rogers, Board Chair

I.
Call to Order
II.
Adoption of Agenda
MOTION

"The Planning and Development Committee approves the agenda as presented.

I.
Call to Order

II.
Adoption of Agenda

III.
Full Board Consent Agenda

A.
Marie George Estate House Sale


IV.
Ongoing Issues

A.
Discussion on Development Activities at the University of Alaska

V.
New Business

VI.
Future Agenda Items

VII.
Adjourn

This motion is effective April 13, 2005."

III.
Full Board Consent Agenda
A.
Marie George Estate House Sale

The University of Alaska Anchorage (UAA) was named as a beneficiary of the estate of Marie George, who passed away in 2004.  Included in the estate is Mrs. George’s personal residence valued at approximately $230,000.  Her Will provides for UAA’s use of the residence for faculty housing for a period of ten years OR, at the discretion of the Board of Regents, the residence may be sold and the proceeds used to fund The Ralph and Marie George Scholarship.

According to Mrs. George’s Will, the ultimate goal of this gift is to create and endow The Ralph and Marie George Scholarships to benefit students studying engineering or nursing and health science.  Providing UAA Engineering faculty with housing is inconsistent with university practice and not desired by UAA.  Rather than engage in the process of accepting the real estate, it would be much more efficient and beneficial for the university if the Marie George Estate were to sell the residence, and remit the proceeds to the University of Alaska Foundation for creation of the above mentioned scholarship. If the university were to accept title to the residence directly, the university would need to first conduct extensive due diligence; including environmental, facility and title, as well as provide maintenance and repairs as may be necessary to sell the house.  Having the Estate sell the residence and provide the proceeds to the university would remove all university risks associated with ownership and sale, and put the proceeds to work immediately for their intended purpose, funding a scholarship benefiting UAA.  

The terms of the Will require that the Board of Regents approve of the sale of the residence.

At the request of Chancellor Maimon, the President recommends that:

MOTION

"The Planning and Development Committee recommends that the Board of Regents graciously accept the donor option wherein the estate would sell the residence and authorize university administration to dedicate the proceeds therefrom to fund The Ralph and Marie George Scholarship.  This motion is effective April 13, 2005."

IV.
Ongoing Issues
A.
Discussion on Development Activities at the University of Alaska
Associate Vice President Rutherford will update the members of the committee regarding development activities.

V.
New Business
VI.
Future Agenda Items
VII.
Adjourn
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